



ILLAWARRA BILLIARDS & SNOOKER ASSOCIATION INC.

GENERAL MEETING

Held at The Builders Tuesday 12th February 2013

Meeting opened 7.00 pm

PRESENT

P. Millwood P Vaicekonis Dapto Lgs, G. Emerton Corrimal Lgs, A. Hinks Fraternity T. Smith The Builders J. Henness Bulli Workers W. Simpson Figtree BC R. Coe Wests

COMMITTEE L. Bradley, G. Fell. S. Batelic N. Tasca M. Batelic M. Handley D. Lawler D. Fairley

APOLOGIES A. Stainthorpe Corrimal RSL Shellharbour Coledale RSL B. Dalsanto Fraternity S. Cowie H. Ralainony T. Rapps Bomaderry BC

ABSENT M. Davis Bomaderry RSL

Minutes from previous meeting read and confirmed. G. Emerton M. Handley

BUSINESS ARISING Two Table South has no limits to handicaps. It is good to see player numbers are up in tournaments, but team numbers are dropping. The handicaps for Veterans snooker was to be decided by the Committee.

CORRESPONDENCE Nil

TREASURERS REPORT The Treasurer had just received the bank statement this afternoon. It was E-mailed to all Club Secretaries just before the meeting. We have a balance of \$14,717.88 cents. This is down on last year as we do not have the team numbers. We may have to look at raising fees for next season as no prize money has been decreased. Presentation night will cost \$30.00 per head. Accepted P. Millwood G. Fell

RECORDER Reported that everything was going good.

GAMES SECRETARY Everything has been sent out. Nominations close 22nd Feb. Please have all nomination in by that date.

GENERAL BUSINESS Bulli Workers asked if the North and South handicap competition will be combined. Was told it all depended on team numbers. We can not run a competition with only 4 teams. He asked for a refund if it is to be combined. This was granted. A. Hinks stated that Fraternity has only one home game in the first round. Sandee stated that this was because of the bye. Adrian asked if the draw could be changed if there is a bye. This is to be looked into. R. Coe suggested that we have more rounds in the inter-club competition which would bring in more money. The only way to do this is to start the season earlier, which doesn't work out as too many players are away over the xmas holidays. The only other way is to drop the tournaments. This would have to be decided by the players. Sandee is to do a dummy calendar to see what happens. Russell also stated that Wests should not have been fined for not paying their playing fees on time, as he had the cheque on the night of the semi-finals and there was no Committee person there to give it to. He was told that the Committee does not have to attend all games. In Snooker season there is not enough Committee persons to attend all games on the one night. He was sent an E-mail 2 weeks before the money was due, all other clubs had paid their fees. There can be no exceptions. The fine stands. He asked if he could be sent an itemized account in the future. Dapto stated that we must do more to promote the game as it is dying in the Illawarra as well as South West Sydney area.

MEETING CLOSED 7.40 pm.

**THE NEXT DELEGATES MEETING (REGISTRATION MEETING)
WILL BE AT**

**THE BUILDERS CLUB
ON TUESDAY 14TH MAY 2013
AT 7.00.PM**